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The VSCC wishes to pay its respects to His
Royal Highness The Prince Philip, and to

Her Majesty The Queen, on the event of his
funeral at 3pm today.

VSCC competitors, officials, marshals and
staff will be able to observe a minute's

silence at 3pm.  The scheduled lunch break
has been shortened by ten minutes to allow

for a gap in the race programme,
beginning at 2.55pm.  All competitors will
be asked to switch off their engines in the

Paddock to allow everyone at Silverstone to
pay their respects.
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Staff and Key Officials
Key Race Officials
Safety Notices
Welcome from the Club Secretary
Start Your Engines!
VSCC Specials - Nick Hayward-Cook
Programme
Autosolo - Colette Trippick, Secretary
to the Meeting

1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.
8.
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S T A F F  A N D  
K E Y  O F F I C I A L S

 

Club Secretary Tania Brown (8)
tania.brown@vscc.co.uk

Competition Secretary Richard
Winchester (6)
richard.winchester@vscc.co.uk 

Assistant Competition Secretary
Carrie Bedford (5)
carrie.bedford@vscc.co.uk 

Non-Speed Competition Secretary
Andrew Tarring (4)
andrew.tarring@vscc.co.uk

Event Admin Coordinator Colette
Trippick colette.trippick@vscc.co.uk

Membership & Marketing
Manager Liz Fox (0)
liz.fox@vscc.co.uk 

Club Accountant Rupert Clark
rupert.clark@vscc.co.uk 

Office Manager Gill Batkin (9)
gill.batkin@vscc.co.uk 

Club President Paul Tunnicliffe
paul.tunnicliffe@vscc.co.uk

Chair of Race and Speed Sub-
Committee Ian Standing
ian.standing@vscc.co.uk

Chief Scrutineer Steve Walker

Chief Marshal John Williams 

Chair of Eligibility Simon Blakeney-
Edwards simon.blakeney-
edwards@vscc.co.uk 

Chief Librarian Ian Ferguson
ian.ferguson@vscc.co.uk 

The number in brackets after each
staff member's name refers to their
personal telephone extension. Office
Hours: 9.00am to 5.pm Monday to
Friday The Old Post Office, West
Street, Chipping Norton, OX7 5EL Tel:
01608 644777 Web: www.vscc.co.uk 
To advertise contact Sue Farrow
sue@flyingspace.co.uk 01344 761928 
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Motorsport UK Steward
VSCC Club Stewards

Senior Clerk of the Course
Clerk of the Course
Deputy Clerks of the Course

Secretary of the Meeting
Deputy Secretary of the
Meeting
Chief Scrutineer
Chief Startline
Chief Assembly
Chief Timekeeper for Event
Chief Handicapper
Chief Medical Officer
Chief Marshal

John Spencer
Stephen Harvey & 
Paul Tebbett
John Felix
Andrew Tongue
David Brice & 
Josh Bennett
Richard Winchester
Carrie Bedford

Steve Walker
Jim Wood
Francine Pimperton
Anthony Smith
Colin Ayre
Dr Mark Tyler
John Williams
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A  W E L C O M E  F R O M  T H E
C L U B  S E C R E T A R Y

Welcome to Silverstone and the Vintage Sports-Car Club’s ‘Spring Start’ Race Meeting,
which traditionally heralds the opening of the Historic motor racing season. This year is
different to most as we are unable to welcome spectators under the current COVID-19
restrictions.
This is our first race meeting of the year and we have already run a successful Exmoor trial
after the easing of lockdown measures. There is obviously a pent-up desire to get out and
play (safely) as we have a series of full grids for this meeting.
In the morning whilst the Practice sessions are running, we have an AutoSolo taking place,
this is an ideal opportunity for those new to competition or those who want to exercise their
cars in a fun environment. Normally I would encourage spectators to go along and watch
but this year is different to any other year!  For those people reading our online programme
and unable to attend in person, we will be uploading videos and highlights during and after
the event to our website and our social media channels, search #SpringStart2021 to find the
latest.
Our thanks, as always, are extended to the circuit owners, our Principal Associates –
Bonhams, Hagerty and Octane, our Race Sponsors – Louis Latour, and last but by no
means least the loyal band of dedicated Officials, Marshals and Volunteers who help to
make the day possible.
Highlights of the meeting will be the new Specials race, an initiative to encourage members
who a own a two seater VSCC Special to join a group of like minded individuals to have
fun, both off and on the track. It is the natural stablemate to our ODM series, also sporting
a full grid, where having fun remains a central tenet alongside some competition. We also
welcome back our friends from HGPCA, the 500OA and FisCAR as invited grids.
A strong theme at our 2020 Mallory Park meeting was familial rivalry and that same theme
is still strong today with sons and mothers, husbands and wives and brothers all competing
against each other through the day. This is one of the joys of the Vintage Sports-Car Club,
that whether young, old, male, female, we can all come together to share our passion for
Vintage, Pre-War and Historic cars.

Tania Brown, Club Secretary



T H E  V I N T A G E  S P O R T S - C A R  C L U B
P R O G R A M M E  O F  E V E N T S

 

Ph
ot

o:
  J

oh
n 

Re
tt

er

 
The home of vintage and pre-War motorsport in the UK, a
host of historic trophies are fiercely contested every year at
the Vintage Sports-Car Club.  The VSCC hosts a series of

race meetings for vintage cars annually and the Spring Start
at Silverstone is the traditional 'opener', a joyful return to

racing by some of the most fascinating and historic cars on
any track worldwide.

Ten races are scheduled in the afternoon, following the
morning practice sessions, showcasing the best in Vintage,
Pre-war and Historic racing. Famous Club trophies will be
raced for including the GP Itala, Fox & Nicholl and The

Patrick Lindsay Memorial trophies. The races for Vintage and
Pre-war cars will be complimented with races for long-time

supporters of the VSCC; F3 500 Owners Association, Historic
Grand Prix Cars Association (HGPCA) and Fifties Sports Car

Racing Club (FiSCAR).
 

Cars ranging from pre-War to 1960s  
Five historic trophies in contention 

Autosolo - the ideal event for novices
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N I C K  H A Y W A R D - C O O K

The VSCC is proud of its tradition of 'Specials' and Spring Start
2021 sees the first Specials-exclusive grid, the inaugural meet of

an all-new Race series.  Nick Hayward-Cook tells us more.....
The Specials grid is a new concept
modelled on the success of the ODM.
The emphasis is on camaraderie
rather than competition – although
certainly nobody will be hanging
around on the track! What was it
about the ODM grids that inspired
you particularly?

 The ODM grid and MG TripleM crew have so much fun together and
have built great friendships. The MG philosophy is ‘Have an MG, then
come racing’! The Specials Grid needs to emulate the same spirit.

Who is the team behind the idea?
Initially big thanks have to go to Simon Blakeney-Edwards, Lesley
Macalpine, Duncan Potter, Ian Standing, Paul Tunnicliffe and Richard
Winchester for paving the way. Going forward we need to expand the
organising team to three people. So if anyone is interested in lending
a hand please contact me. 
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What are the criteria to be eligible for the grid?
Simple. Any VSCC approved car with two seats or more is eligible. Subject
to MSUK grid capacities which vary from track to track, you can run
stripped, unstripped, with methanol or petrol. Nice and easy and relaxed.

 We have the first Specials grid at Silverstone today – what can we look
forward to?
The nature of the grid will provide some good close racing. As the grid will
be based on practice times, whether you are quick, medium paced or like a
more leisurely pace there will be others to race with. Needlessly aggressive
driving will not be tolerated. It’s fun and safety first, racing second.
And what do you have in store for us later in the season?
I’m really hopeful we can keep filling the grid and building the sense of a
really vibrant paddock atmosphere. The ODM and MG crew have kindly
agreed to move their hospitality tents closer together and near to the
VSCC drivers’ tent in order to create more of a ‘social hub’. 

 

S I L V E R S T O N E  

S P R I N G  S T A R T
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Charles Jones in his 1933 MG
Photo:  Colin Murrell

Mike New in his Riley Special
Photo:  M Andrews
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Will we be seeing any silverware and how will this be
allocated?
There are awards for various capacity classes and then
whether cars are stripped or unstripped. Something for
everyone. Then there is a points system. Points will be won
dependent on your final finishing position but also – if you
enter you get a point, finish the race and you get another
point. There will also be points awarded for those who
actively support the grid, seek to build that sense of fun in
the social hub and so on. These will all count towards an end
of season Grand Award. Even the slowest driver could win. 
What is the long-term objective of the grid?
The dream is to build the numbers and to provide everyone
a special experience and value for money. This year is a trial
season. It’s in our gift to change things so I’ll be listening
hard to positive ideas which could add value. At the end of
the day though, wouldn’t it be amazing if we could run two
grids?
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F O R  L I V E  T I M I N G S
C L I C K  H E R E  O R  S C A N . . .

 

E V E N T  T I M E T A B L E

AMENDED LUNCH BREAK 1200hrs - 1250hrs

http://www.theresultslive.co.uk/vintage-sports-car-club
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S E C R E T A R Y  T O  T H E  M E E T I N G
Colette is a firm favourite amongst staff and

members alike and today she realizes her
ambition of becoming Secretary to her first

Meeting- Spring Start Autosolo

You began working in the Competitions
Department of the Club nearly three years ago.
What have you enjoyed most about the
experience and why? 
Since joining the club I have found a whole new
world which I barely knew existed. For me the
most exciting part of my job is going on the
events. I love seeing the members enjoying their
cars and celebrating their wins. 

For me it’s our Trials which I enjoy the most, don’t get me wrong I love
the thrill and excitement of a race meeting such as Silverstone but the
Trails allow the whole family to be involved and for this reason they are
my favoured event. With all of our events we find unique challenges
from ensuring each car has had their buff forms processed intime to
chasing for Next of Kin information but with each challenge brings new
lessons of learning how we can improve. 

Which events do you enjoy the most and what
are the particular challenges of each discipline? 
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Today is your first opportunity to be a Secretary to the Meeting
as you keep everyone in line at the AutoSolo. What are you
most looking forward to? 
I am looking forward to seeing an event from start to finish,
sounds silly but that’s something that excites me. Of course I am
also looking forward to seeing all my lovely competitors and of
course the Marshals who without them we wouldn’t be having the
event. 
What is the Entry List like? 
For this event we have been very well supported and have 43
entrants. The cars we have vary from Austin 7 Sports, Riley 9s
and Humbers. Sadly we won’t be allowed any Spectators at this
event but do keep an eye out on our socials for uploads on the
day. 
What do you think it is that makes AutoSolo particularly
attractive to competitors? 
With AutoSolos there is no pressure, I feel it is the one event we
do where you can just turn up and have a go. Of course it's nice
to do well but generally AutoSolos attract competitors who are
just starting out with their vintage cars or who have just joined
the club and want to see what we are about. If you are tempted
to partake in any event then I would highly suggest an AutoSolo
as a beginner. 
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S A F E  J O U R N E Y  H O M E

Photo:  Colin Murrell


